

"News From Home"

St. Lawrence Lodge Newsletter



September 2018



INSIDE THIS ISSUE

- Evacuation Drill Oct 16; Hair Care Permission Forms
- Calendar of Events September 2018
- 3 SLL Foundation; In Memoriams
- 4 About Family Council

Our Vision

St. Lawrence Lodge will be a leader in providing progressive long term care.

Our Values

Respect
Quality Service
Person-Centered Care
Compassion

Our Mission

St. Lawrence Lodge provides quality, personcentered, long term care in partnership with families and care givers and in collaboration with community resources.

Our Philosophy

We believe the atmosphere of our Home lies with those who reside and work with us. The Home celebrates resident life as it is being lived today in an environment that enables an optimal level of independence, choice, and individuality.



St. Lawrence Lodge to Test Emergency Preparedness - October 16th

The Lodge will be conducting our annual testing of our emergency preparedness related to Fire and Evacuation procedures. The testing is scheduled for October 16th and will take place on 1st Floor starting around 10am.

The Local Fire Authorities will be on hand to observe this important annual exercise. While the drill is being set-up and carried out, our Residents from that area will be hosted in the Fire Side Lounge. They will be able to return to their Resident Home Area at around 1:00pm when the full exercise is completed.

Family members are asked not to visit at this time in order to allow the exercise to proceed unimpeded. Thank you.

Hairdressing Services Permission Form Update Process

For information, the Business Office is updating resident records related to authorization for hairdressing services given the recent introduction of Forever Young Hair Care Group. This is being done to ensure that all residents have the required authorizations in place to access the on-site hair care services.

The required Permission Forms will be mailed to the responsible party with the September 2018 statements. You will only receive this if there is no current Permission Form on file. If you receive this form, we would ask you to please return it to the Business Office in a timely manner. Thank you!



Calendar of Events - September 2018

Tues., Sept. 4th	Beth - Flute	Cedar – 11:00 a.m.
Tues., Sept4th	Tom Wilson	Town Square – 6:45 p.m.
Wed., Sept. 5th	Birthday Musical – Vicki Spurrel	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Sat., Sept. 8 th	Hudson Majaury	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Tues., Sept. 11th	Beth – Flute	Pine – 11:00 a.m.
Tues., Sept. 11th	Karaoke with Glenn Libby	Town Square – 6:45 p.m.
Wed., Sept. 12th	Music with Vangie	Maple – 10:30 a.m.
Wed., Sept. 12th	Music with Wayne & Gail	Spruce – 10:30 a.m.
Wed., Sept. 12th	Parabus Shopping – Walmart	Front Door $-1:00$ p.m.
Wed., Sept. 12th	Ian Comb	Town Square – 6:45 p.m.
Thurs., Sept. 13th	D.J. Dan	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Fri., Sept. 14th	B.J. Hughes at the Piano	Town Square – 10:30 a.m.
Sat., Sept. 15 th	Dave Rowan	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Tues., Sept. 18th	Beth – Flute	Birch – 11:00 a.m.
Tues., Sept. 18th	Memories of Yesterday	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Wed., Sept. 19th	Music with Vangie	Elm – 10:30 a.m.
Wed., Sept. 19th	Music with Bernie & Verna	Cedar – 10:30 a.m.
Wed., Sept. 19th	Brockville Museum	Chapel – 1:45 p.m.
Thurs., Sept. 20th	Winnona	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Fri., Sept. 21st	Rosedale Choir	Town Square – 10:00 a.m.
Sat., Sept. 22 nd	Great Music Guys	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Tues., Sept. 25th	Valerie Brown	Town Square – 6:45 p.m.
Wed., Sept. 26 th	Music with Vangie	Cedar – 10:30 a.m.
Wed., Sept. 26 th	Music with Wayne & Gail	Birch – 10:30 a.m.
Wed., Sept. 26 th	Fiddler's Plus	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Sat., Sept. 29 th	Pub - Tom Wilson Trio	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.

SPECIAL CARE (OAK)

Sat., Sept. 1 st	Great Music Guys	1:45 p.m.
Wed., Sept. 5th	Music with Vangie	10:30 a.m.
Fri., Sept. 7 th	Harmonica Sing-Alongs	1:45 p.m.
Mon., Sept. 10 th	Music with Vangie	10:30 a.m.
Mon., Sept. 17 th	Music with Vangie	10:30 a.m.
Thurs., Sept. 20th	Bernie & Verna	10:30 a.m.
Fri., Sept. 21st	Hudson Majaury	1:45 p.m.
Mon., Sept. 24th	Music with Vangie	10:30 a.m.
Tues., Sept. 25 th	Beth – Flute	11:00 a.m.

Calling All Interested Volunteers!

St. Lawrence Lodge is always looking for active volunteers to help out with various resident activities and special events. If you or someone you know is interested in learning more about how you may help make a difference in the lives of residents at St. Lawrence Lodge, please contact Dawn Dodge at 613-345-0255 ext 4122.





ST. LAWRENCE LODGE FOUNDATION

Care-Connect News from Home



ST. LAWRENCE LODGE FOUNDATION

We would like to take this opportunity to thank the families of residents who have designated In Memoriam Gifts to the St. Lawrence Lodge Foundation recently. Your support is much-appreciated, and supports the care and services of our Residents.

Every gift to the St. Lawrence Lodge Foundation is important. Resident care needs are continually changing and our Home can meet those needs through not only our many volunteers and friends, but also, through financial donations generously provided by friends of St. Lawrence Lodge.

Please consider supporting the residents of St. Lawrence Lodge in your charitable giving this year.

Your gift will make a difference for our residents.

All donations will be acknowledged and are eligible for a charitable tax receipt. From our Home to yours, thank you for your consideration!





St. Lawrence Lodge Foundation would like to thank the family members of the following residents for designating St. Lawrence Lodge Foundation as a charity of choice in memory of their loved one.

Irene Black

Lucille Nicolini

Harold Hollister

Ed Blake

Beatrice Paddle

Gerald Rowntree

Virginia Chretien

George Herr

María Hoogwerf

Philomena Zaveda

Alexander Psiuk

Líllían Tohnson

Horst Pýahn

Ellen MacKenzie



612 245 6200 oikoina@aagaaa aa

For Residents and Family Members

The St. Lawrence Lodge Family Council respects the mission of St. Lawrence Lodge and offers support to residents, families, and staff at the Home. The Family Council advocates for all residents, families and caregivers, in particular, for those residents unable to advocate for themselves.

The Council promotes open communication. The Family Council will make suggestions and recommendations for change and improvements by being a forum for ideas and dialogue. The Council will endeavour to become more knowledgeable about the long term care sector and the operations of the Home and it will work to educate its members and other family members of residents.

Typical Family Council Activities

- Working with St. Lawrence Lodge employees for positive change
- Sponsoring activities for residents and families
- Suggestions and advice for improvements in our Home
- Representing residents who do not have family members to help them
- Providing political advocacy for improvements to the Long Term Care sector

Family Council Membership

Candooa Kaina

•	Candace Name	Eim Loage	613-345-6296 Cjkaine@cogeco.ca
•	Helen LeBlanc	Birch Lodge	613-342-3777
•	Pamela Moorhouse	Maple Lodge	613-345-5589 pammoorhouse@outlook.com
•	Deb Steele	Elm Lodge	613-803-8957 debsteele3@gmail.com

Volunteers are needed for Family Council. If you are family, or friend of a resident who lives on Oak, Spruce, Maple, or Pine Lodge, then Family Council invites you to consider joining. The time commitment involves one meeting per month on the 3rd Tuesday at 1:30 pm for approximately 2 hours. If interested, then please contact Pam Moorhouse, Family Council Chair, at 613-345-5589.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!

Have a great month!

Tom Harrington Administrator